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Subject: Glorious Manor 
 
 
 
3644 East Fifth Street 
Long Beach, CA  90814 
  
  
February 4, 2011 
  
  
  
  
Lynette Ferenczy 
333 W. Ocean Blvd., 5th Floor 
Long Beach, CA  90802 
  
  
Dear Ms. Ferenczy: 
  
We are writing about the request to consider an appeal of the Planning Commission decision to 
deny a Conditional Use Permit to establish a teen counseling center (18 years and under) to 
include tutoring, substance abuse and general counseling services in an existing commercial 
building located in a residential zone at 420 Grand Avenue. Our house is located around the 
corner from 420 Grand Avenue in the stated residential zone. This is a residential zone where 
homeowners take pride in their homes and strive to improve their properties. 
  
Gloria Calixto has a history of disregarding city ordinances, zoning laws, and her neighbors in 
this residential zone. Previously she operated a shelter that caused a nightmare of problems in the 
neighborhood. Abandoned shopping carts, trash, tagging, and small burglaries in the 
neighborhood were common during her tenure, along with excess noise and fights that required a 
police presence. Some of the nuisance issues could not be directly linked to Glorious Manor; 
however, there was a sudden decrease in activity when the city closed this unlicensed facility. 
There was a strong neighborhood reaction to this affliction on our quality of life. Ms. Calixto has 
shown only spiteful behavior toward us, her neighbors in this residential zone. We are very 
concerned about this permit; given this is a residential neighborhood zone, Gloria’s history, and 
that the city does not have the resources to monitor this facility in the future. So we strongly urge 
the Department of Development Services to deny this appeal. 
  
  
Sincerely, 
  
Ryan and Cara Ryke 
  
c/ Gary DeLong 
 






















